
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 21, 2014 

 

 

RE: Guardian/Parent/Staff Notification 

 Asbestos Removal at Osborn Hill Elementary School 

 Fairfield, Connecticut 

 

 

Dear Concerned Parties: 

 

 

Osborn Hill Elementary School, located at 760 Stillson Road in the Town of Fairfield is undergoing a gymnasium 

clean-up and renovation.  This project is underway and abatement is required.  There are asbestos-containing 

materials that have been identified within the gym.  These materials will be removed, and all areas in the gymnasium 

thoroughly cleaned. 

 

The intent of this letter is to inform you of the project to remove the asbestos.  This abatement project is expected to 

start on Wednesday, October 22, 2014 and is expected to be completed November 14, 2014 (+/-). 

 

The school will be occupied during the asbestos removal/clean-up in the gymnasium.  The portions of the school that 

are occupied will be separated from the asbestos removal project by sealed hard barriers to isolate the school from the 

work areas.  The abatement work will take place during and after the school day, 6:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  The on-site 

project monitor will take air samples to verify that no fiber/dust particulate migrate to the occupied portion of the 

school. 

 

The abatement will be performed by a state-licensed asbestos abatement contractor, Environmental Consulting & 

Contracting, LLC, Connecticut Asbestos Contractor License # 000388, under contract to Fairfield Public Schools.  

The project will be monitored continuously by AMC Environmental, LLC, an independent environmental consultant.  

The monitoring includes, but is not limited to, pre-work inspection, inspection and air sampling during the abatement 

process, final visual inspection, and final air clearance testing. 

 

As required by the State of Connecticut Department of Public Health, this notification is being sent to all parents and 

guardians of the children/students, faculty, and staff of Osborn Hill Elementary School.  Any questions about the 

project can be directed to Salvatore Morabito, Manager of Construction, Security & Safety at (203) 255-7363. 

 

 

Asbestos Consultant: Jason Pringle 

    Project Manager 

    AMC Environmental, LLC 

    622 Clinton Avenue, Bridgeport, CT  06605 

    (203) 378-5020 
 
 

 




